
Good afternoon,
Energy Bills Rebate £150
At 21 Plus, we just wanted to ensure you were aware that, as a care leaver you may be in receipt of a council tax exemption however you are still entitled to access this fund also known as Council Tax rebate.
The Council Tax Energy Bills Rebate is part of a package of measures announced by the Government to support to help households with rising energy bills.
We know Bassetlaw District Council have been in touch with households within the Bassetlaw district to advise them of the process to receive this fund.  Households who pay council tax by direct debit have been sent this £150 direct to their account. People who do not pay by direct debit have been advised to complete an online form, this includes you.
You are eligible to receive this rebate if:

· You were living at the Bassetlaw address on 1st April 2022 and it is your sole or main residence
· The rebate has not already been claimed by another household member

To complete the short online form, you will need to your Council Tax reference number and a unique verification code (Access Code). If you have not been sent this information through the post please email Bassetlaw District Council with your name and address so they can supply you with this information
energypayment@bassetlaw.gov.uk  
Once you get this information you will need to use the following  link Energy bills rebate 2022 - Bassetlaw District Council (necsws.com) to claim the £150.00.
If you need support to complete this form please contact Bassetlaw District Council 01909 533 234:
If you have any questions about your Care Leaver eligibility in relation to Council Tax Exemption please contact us at 21plus@nottscc.gov.uk
We hope you find this useful
Kind regards,
21Plus Team

